
  

 

 
 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                               
       

   

 

  
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Your Probus Calendar 

 

Sept 12 AGM at Ganaraska Forest Centre. Cost 

$6.00.   9.30 a.m. breakfast of pancakes, 
sausages, fruit, beverages followed by 
AGM which should take about 15-20 
minutes.  Then enjoy our guest speaker, 
Peggy Dymond Leavey, who will be 
speaking about the life of Laura Secord.   
Peggy is the author of a biography of 
Laura Secord. 

Sept 13 Apps & Drinks from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. at 

the home of Linda Popham and Mike 
Jenkins ï 55 Jiggins Court, Port Hope.  
Limit: 20. 

Sept 17 Euchre at Ruth Clarke Centre  

1:30 pm (Garry Curtis 905.885.5304) 
Sept 19 Drive and Dine (formerly known as the 

Car Rally) ï $15 for members, $17 for 
guests. Limit: 60 people.   Meet at 9:30 
a.m. at a location to be announced.  The 
event will end with a delicious lunch 
starting at noon.  Sign-up sheet at July 
and August meetings   Consider car 
pooling to add to the fun! 

Sept 24 Pub Night 6:00 pm at The Beamish 

(George Grimes 905.885.1594) 
Sept. 26 Probus Meeting at the Town Park 

Recreation Centre at 9:30 a.m.  Speaker:  
Ken Prue from Northumberland Theatres 

Sept 26 Lunch Bunch at 12 noon at Masseyôs in 
Newcastle ï 27 King Ave. E. 

Oct 10 Probus Meeting at the Town Park 

Recreation Centre at 9:30 am. Speaker: 
Luke de Sadeleer, ñthe couples coachò. 
Retired lecturer from Ryerson University 
will speak about relationships. 

Oct. Rovers ï Steve Snell will advise us later 

regarding the time and place. 

 

 
Sign up for many of the above 

events at our sign-up table 

 
TODAY½S SMILE 

  

Q.  Is it common for 60-plus year olds to have problems with 
short term memory storage? 
A. Storing memory is not a problem.  Retrieving it is the 
problem. 
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AUGUST  

APPS & 

DRINKS  
 

 

 
Mike & Joan OôGrady, the hosts of our Apps & 

Drinks event at their home on August 15th.  Thanks 

Mike & Joan for a great afternoon.
 

 

 
Sylvia McMahon, Astrid Lancelle, Betty Curtis and 

Rosalie Jakobi found a shady spot 
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R]kYVZ^VcÖd 

Story:   Bob Kearns 

 
   At our August 8th meeting, Alzheimerôs Fund 
Development Coordinator Debra McCarthy 
spoke to us about Alzheimerôs disease. She 
speaks from experience since both her 
parents and sister had the gene and she also 
has been diagnosed but has no effects to 
date. It affects short term memory and causes 
loss of understanding and judgement. The 
disease is progressive, degenerative and 
irreversible. It usually progresses in three 
stages and in late stage two and three the 
patient needs constant care and supervision. 
One in 11 people over age 65 have the 
disease and three quarters of them are 
women. There is no cure.  However, there are 
drugs that can slow down the effects once you 
have been diagnosed.  Debra gave us a 
pamphlet with 10 warning signs and a tip on 
four things we can all do: Reduce stress, 
Adopt a healthy lifestyle, Exercise your brain 
(Sudoku or crossword puzzles), Learn new 
things. 
   Thank you Debra for a very interesting and 
informative presentation. 
 

 
Debra McCarthy 

PUB NIGHT AT THE BEAMISH 
 
 

 
Ron Frizzell, Lorna Turner and Frank Griffin 

 

Join the fun at Pub Night at The Beamish at 6 p.m. 
the last Tuesday of each month. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SAM RAWSON 

 
 

As many of you know, one of our members, Sam 

Rawson passed away on August 4th after fighting a 

courageous battle with pancreatic cancer.   Sam was 

an active and popular member of our Club and he 

was always willing to help with our many 

activities.   An avid golfer, Sam particularly enjoyed 

being involved in organizing our annual golf 

tournament.  Sam also enjoyed being part of our 

euchre group where he will be sadly missed.   Our 

thoughts and prayers go out to Sam’s wife Pat and 

her family at this difficult time and we hope to see 

Pat back at the Club in the near future.    Sam’s 

friendship and ready smile will be greatly missed by 

our Probus family. 
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way, including The Sauder Pioneer Village, 1880 

Town, Mount Rushmore, The Crazy Horse Exhibit, 

Little Bighorn Battle site to name a few. We also met 

with Dave Strong who showed us around the Samish 

Island area of Washington.  

On June 12
th
 we boarded the ferry for Vancouver Island 

and by supper time we were visiting with our son, Ian, 

our daughter-in-law, Stephanie, our number 1 

Grandson, Holden, Age 19 mths , and our new 

Grandson, Max, just 8 weeks old. We had 15 terrific 

days with our family which just seemed to fly by and 

then it was time to board the ferry again for the trip to 

the Mainland.  

Our plan was to return on the Trans-Canada Highway 

but while on the Island the Calgary area was hit with 

the big floods. We were advised the highway was 

washed out in more than 3 different areas.  After lots of 

calls we were advised there was a route via highway #3 

that was open that would take us through the Crows 

Nest Pass.  As we had plans to meet up with Marilynn 

Dunne and Dave Strong for a few days in Airdre it was 

decided this was the route to go.  

After some very steep climbs as well as some extreme 

winding runs downhill, we spent some great days with 

Dave and Marilynn including visiting the Dinosaur 

Museum in Drum Heller, The Hoodoos, The 

Kananaskis, and even a trip to Banff, including a ride in 

the Gondola to the top of Mt. Sulphur. (Thanks Dave 

and Marilynn)   

Sadly we had to leave these folks and once again head 

east. We drove the Trans-Canada Highway as far as 

Moose Jaw then decided to head south again into North 

Dakota.  From there we traveled through Wisconsin, 

then North Michigan where we entered Canada once 

more at Sault Saint Marie.  From there we traveled 

Highway #17, then #11, then #60 and finally #62 and 

back to our Base Campground.  Altogether we covered 

11,800kms, and I thoroughly enjoyed every moment of 

the trip. So next time we will go east!                    

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jan at Mount 

Rushmore 

NEW  

MEMBER  
 

 

 
Anne Redditt 

 

I was born and raised in Belleville and then moved 
to the Whitby /Ajax area when I was 13. We 
continued to live there for 20 years and then 
moved to Baltimore, Ontario and I have now lived 
in Port Hope for eight years. I was involved in 
the early childhood education field for 38 years. 
Since I retired two years ago from Ganaraska 
Child Care Centre I have become involved in 
many committees at Port Hope United Church.  
My hobbies include reading, crocheting and 
scrapbooking . Our family retreat is at "the 
cottage" near Bancroft.  My two wonderful children 
and one delightful grandchild live and work in 
Toronto. I am enjoying attending Probus and look 
forward to more meetings and activities.    
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

PROBUS TRAVELLERS  
Story and Photo:  Eric & Jan Blaikie 

This past spring we finally managed to put the plan 

together and head out west in our 5
th
 wheel.  Our son 

Ian lives in Courtenay on Vancouver Island so we have 

been out there a number of times but have always 

flown. Driving there gave us the opportunity to see 

parts of this amazing country that just cannot be 

completed in the air. 

On May 30
th 

we headed for Fort Erie where we crossed 

into the States for our trip along Interstate 90.  We had 

allowed ourselves 12 days to reach the ferry for the 

crossing to the Island so felt we had time to spare.     

We were able to see many great locations along the 
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Carol Patterson and Marcel & Julie Rondeau hiding 

treasure for the scavenger hunt 

 
And the hunt begins with Liz Linton, Yvonne OôNeill 

and Joyce Ferguson leading the pack 

 
Things are getting serious now.   Perhaps Helen Dayman 

has spotted something.  Nice Boa Barry! 

Despite threatening skies, distant rumbles of thunder 
and a few sprinkles of rain, our annual picnic at 
LǊǿƛƴΩǎ CŀǊƳ ƻƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ннnd went off without a hitch.   
Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άDŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Yƴƻǿ 
¸ƻǳέ quiz after which a delicious lunch was enjoyed 
catered by Hayden Taylor.   The scavenger hunt 
around the pond after lunch was lots of fun.  The 
imagination of members decorating hats for the 
event was amazing, as witnessed by the pictures.  
 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻmmittee who organized this very 
successful event ς many thanks to you all: 

 

 
Marcel Rondeau, Barry McMahon, Lois & Ron Frizzell, 
Carol Patterson, Dave Strong, Marilynn Dunne, Elaine 

Simmons and Julie Rondeau.  
 Thanks also to Penny McMahon. 

 
Some prize winners:  Larry Squire, Joyce Ferguson Liz 

Linton, Ken OΩNeill, Steve Snell and Bryan Rose 

 
 
 
 

 

ANNUAL PROBUS 
PICNIC 
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Barbara OôKane and Betty Curtis ï 

Nice shades ladies! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Marilynn Dunne presenting prize to lucky winner  

Ray Williams 

 

 

 
THE PROBUS HAT PARADE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

And the prizes go to é 

 

Shirley Harrison and 

Stu Linton 

 

 

Hope you enjoyed all 

that beer Stu! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honourable 

Mention to 

Garry Curtis for 

a most 

appropriate 

 t-shirt  
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SHARE THE WEALTH 

WINNER  

 

 

August 8         Fellicity King             $57.00   
 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 

CREWS 
 

CATERERS 
Sept. 26  

Captain: Julie Rondeau 

Helpers:  Marcel Rondeau 

  Cathy Finlayson 

  Shirley Harriston  

Oct. 10   

Captains: Lois Meadows and Marion Griffin  

Helpers:  Liz Linton  

  Marion Griffin  

  George Grimes 
 

GREETERS 

 

Sept. 26 Leo & Dorothy Spicer 

Oct. 10  Eric & Jan Blaikie 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
GANARASKA VALLEY PROBUS CLUB  

EXECUTIVE 2012ï 2013 
 

PRESIDENT:   Steve Snell 

                                 stephen.snell2@sympatico.ca 

 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Joan OôGrady 

905.885.1018           joanog@cogeco.ca 

 

PAST PRESIDENT:  Susan Gaudion 

905.797.9696            wands@eagle.ca 

 

SECRETARY :   Gail Chadwick 

905.885.585    chadwickg@sympatico.ca 

 

TREASURER:   Larry Squire  

905.885.1537      glsquire@sympatico.ca 

 

MEMBERSHIP :  Mike OôGrady 

905.885.1018        ogradym@cogeco.ca 

 

MEETING ORGANIZATION :      Joan Bebee 

905.885.1314                                  (NO EMAIL )   
 

PROGRAM :      Charlie Dobbie & Gwen Logan 

905.377.8911          charliedobbie@hotmail.com 

                                   greeneyedgwen@msn.com 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS:   Dave Strong & Marilynn Dunne 

905.786.2549                   dbstrong@sos.net 

                                 marilynndunne@yahoo.ca 

 

COMMUNICATIONS :             Lorna Turner  

 905.446.0146  lornaturner@rogers.com 

 

 

 

  

GANARASKA CURRENTS 

http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/ganaraska_news.htm 

EDITOR:  Lorna Turner 

lornaturner@roger.com 

Tel: 905.446.0146 

 

ASST. EDITOR:  Lacey Ingram  

dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca 

Tel:  905.885.5724 

 

 

 

THE LAST WORD 
Just think of how stupid the average person is, and 

then realize that half of them are even stupider. 
George Carlin 

 

Only two things are infinite, the universe and 

human stupidity and I’m not sure about the former. 
Albert Einstein 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last chance ï dues are due. 
 

Current members - $40.00 

New members - $60.00 
 

Note: Should voting be necessary at the 

Sept. 12
th

  AGM, only fully paid up 

members will be permitted to vote. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

SPEAKERS 
If you have any suggestions for 

speakers for our Probus meetings, 
please contact Charlie Dobbie at 

905.377.8911 or 
charliedobbie@hotmail.com 
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